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The New Hampshire Building Officials Association was recently recognized as the National 2015 Chapter 
of the Year through the International Code Council at their annual business meeting in Long Beach, 
California.  This honor is bestowed upon one membership chapter throughout the ICC national 
organization commending excellence and achievements in contributing to the code enforcement 
profession.  
 
Established in May 1965, the New Hampshire Chapter has been celebrating 50 years of helping to build 
better communities through adoption, education and enforcement of building and life safety codes.  
This award acknowledges the role that the New Hampshire Building Officials have served in leadership, 
dedication and service, not only in our State of NH, but within the New England region and Nationally.  
 

 
 
Showcasing the award on behalf of the New Hampshire Building Officials Association (L to R) 
Michael Santa, City of Concord, Tedd Evans, City of Concord, Dario Cararra, Town of Peterborough, Mark 
Morong, Town of Durham, William McKinney, City of Nashua, Bruce Buttrick, Town of Bow, Tom 
Johnson, Town of Durham, Carrie Rouleau-Cote, Town of Auburn, Audrey Cline, Town of Stratham, Steve 
Paquin, Town of Belmont, Wayne Richardson, Town of Bedford. 
 
For more about the New Hampshire Building Officials Association, visit our website at www.NHBOA.net  
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